
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  May 20, 2024 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Bid Award – Felkers Drainage Improvement 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the drainage priority project U which is the drainage 
improvements in the Felkers Subdivision. This project will include the placement of yard inlets to 
better direct the water to the storm sewer as well as upsizing the current culvert that drains a large 
section of the subdivision. 
 
A bid opening took place on May 14, 2024 at 10 AM at City Hall with two bids submitted.  

Company Bid Amount 
 

Knapp Concrete  $ 419,975.00  

JC Dillon  $ 448,291.00  

   

Engineers Estimate $278,554.44  

 
The engineers estimate was from 2022/2023 during the Drainage Priority Project Study. An update 
was not done during the final design. Cost was higher due to the location of the pipe near basement 
foundations and a shed. 
 
Fiscal Impact: The FY 24-25 budget includes $500,000 in the General Stormwater Management Fund 
for Capital Stormwater projects. 
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff recommends the approval of a contract award for the Felkers 
Drainage Improvement Project for the amount of $ 419,975.00 to Knapp Concrete out of Goodfield, IL 
 
Action Requested:   Approval of Contract Award. 
 



CITY OF WASHINGTON, IL

FELKERS DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENT

DATE OF LETTING: MAY 14,2024

TIME OF LETTING: 10:00 A.M.

ENGINEER'S ESTIMATE $278,554.44

JC DILLON

KNAPP CONCRETE

$448,291.00

$419,975.00
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